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space to perform necessary operations, 
prevent mixups, and assure orderly 
handling. 

(g) Equipment. Each manufacturer 
shall ensure that all equipment used in 
the manufacturing process meets speci-
fied requirements and is appropriately 
designed, constructed, placed, and in-
stalled to facilitate maintenance, ad-
justment, cleaning, and use. 

(1) Maintenance schedule. Each manu-
facturer shall establish and maintain 
schedules for the adjustment, cleaning, 
and other maintenance of equipment to 
ensure that manufacturing specifica-
tions are met. Maintenance activities, 
including the date and individual(s) 
performing the maintenance activities, 
shall be documented. 

(2) Inspection. Each manufacturer 
shall conduct periodic inspections in 
accordance with established procedures 
to ensure adherence to applicable 
equipment maintenance schedules. The 
inspections, including the date and in-
dividual(s) conducting the inspections, 
shall be documented. 

(3) Adjustment. Each manufacturer 
shall ensure that any inherent limita-
tions or allowable tolerances are visi-
bly posted on or near equipment re-
quiring periodic adjustments or are 
readily available to personnel per-
forming these adjustments. 

(h) Manufacturing material. Where a 
manufacturing material could reason-
ably be expected to have an adverse ef-
fect on product quality, the manufac-
turer shall establish and maintain pro-
cedures for the use and removal of such 
manufacturing material to ensure that 
it is removed or limited to an amount 
that does not adversely affect the de-
vice’s quality. The removal or reduc-
tion of such manufacturing material 
shall be documented. 

(i) Automated processes. When com-
puters or automated data processing 
systems are used as part of production 
or the quality system, the manufac-
turer shall validate computer software 
for its intended use according to an es-
tablished protocol. All software 
changes shall be validated before ap-
proval and issuance. These validation 
activities and results shall be docu-
mented. 

§ 820.72 Inspection, measuring, and 
test equipment. 

(a) Control of inspection, measuring, 
and test equipment. Each manufacturer 
shall ensure that all inspection, meas-
uring, and test equipment, including 
mechanical, automated, or electronic 
inspection and test equipment, is suit-
able for its intended purposes and is ca-
pable of producing valid results. Each 
manufacturer shall establish and main-
tain procedures to ensure that equip-
ment is routinely calibrated, inspected, 
checked, and maintained. The proce-
dures shall include provisions for han-
dling, preservation, and storage of 
equipment, so that its accuracy and 
fitness for use are maintained. These 
activities shall be documented. 

(b) Calibration. Calibration proce-
dures shall include specific directions 
and limits for accuracy and precision. 
When accuracy and precision limits are 
not met, there shall be provisions for 
remedial action to reestablish the lim-
its and to evaluate whether there was 
any adverse effect on the device’s qual-
ity. These activities shall be docu-
mented. 

(1) Calibration standards. Calibration 
standards used for inspection, meas-
uring, and test equipment shall be 
traceable to national or international 
standards. If national or international 
standards are not practical or avail-
able, the manufacturer shall use an 
independent reproducible standard. If 
no applicable standard exists, the man-
ufacturer shall establish and maintain 
an in-house standard. 

(2) Calibration records. The equipment 
identification, calibration dates, the 
individual performing each calibration, 
and the next calibration date shall be 
documented. These records shall be dis-
played on or near each piece of equip-
ment or shall be readily available to 
the personnel using such equipment 
and to the individuals responsible for 
calibrating the equipment. 

§ 820.75 Process validation. 
(a) Where the results of a process 

cannot be fully verified by subsequent 
inspection and test, the process shall 
be validated with a high degree of as-
surance and approved according to es-
tablished procedures. The validation 
activities and results, including the 
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date and signature of the individual(s) 
approving the validation and where ap-
propriate the major equipment vali-
dated, shall be documented. 

(b) Each manufacturer shall establish 
and maintain procedures for moni-
toring and control of process param-
eters for validated processes to ensure 
that the specified requirements con-
tinue to be met. 

(1) Each manufacturer shall ensure 
that validated processes are performed 
by qualified individual(s). 

(2) For validated processes, the moni-
toring and control methods and data, 
the date performed, and, where appro-
priate, the individual(s) performing the 
process or the major equipment used 
shall be documented. 

(c) When changes or process devi-
ations occur, the manufacturer shall 
review and evaluate the process and 
perform revalidation where appro-
priate. These activities shall be docu-
mented. 

Subpart H—Acceptance Activities 
§ 820.80 Receiving, in-process, and fin-

ished device acceptance. 
(a) General. Each manufacturer shall 

establish and maintain procedures for 
acceptance activities. Acceptance ac-
tivities include inspections, tests, or 
other verification activities. 

(b) Receiving acceptance activities. 
Each manufacturer shall establish and 
maintain procedures for acceptance of 
incoming product. Incoming product 
shall be inspected, tested, or otherwise 
verified as conforming to specified re-
quirements. Acceptance or rejection 
shall be documented. 

(c) In-process acceptance activities. 
Each manufacturer shall establish and 
maintain acceptance procedures, where 
appropriate, to ensure that specified 
requirements for in-process product are 
met. Such procedures shall ensure that 
in-process product is controlled until 
the required inspection and tests or 
other verification activities have been 
completed, or necessary approvals are 
received, and are documented. 

(d) Final acceptance activities. Each 
manufacturer shall establish and main-
tain procedures for finished device ac-
ceptance to ensure that each produc-
tion run, lot, or batch of finished de-

vices meets acceptance criteria. Fin-
ished devices shall be held in quar-
antine or otherwise adequately con-
trolled until released. Finished devices 
shall not be released for distribution 
until: 

(1) The activities required in the 
DMR are completed; 

(2) the associated data and docu-
mentation is reviewed; 

(3) the release is authorized by the 
signature of a designated individual(s); 
and 

(4) the authorization is dated. 
(e) Acceptance records. Each manufac-

turer shall document acceptance ac-
tivities required by this part. These 
records shall include: 

(1) The acceptance activities per-
formed; 

(2) the dates acceptance activities 
are performed; 

(3) the results; 
(4) the signature of the individual(s) 

conducting the acceptance activities; 
and 

(5) where appropriate the equipment 
used. These records shall be part of the 
DHR. 

§ 820.86 Acceptance status. 
Each manufacturer shall identify by 

suitable means the acceptance status 
of product, to indicate the conformance 
or nonconformance of product with ac-
ceptance criteria. The identification of 
acceptance status shall be maintained 
throughout manufacturing, packaging, 
labeling, installation, and servicing of 
the product to ensure that only prod-
uct which has passed the required ac-
ceptance activities is distributed, used, 
or installed. 

Subpart I—Nonconforming 
Product 

§ 820.90 Nonconforming product. 
(a) Control of nonconforming product. 

Each manufacturer shall establish and 
maintain procedures to control product 
that does not conform to specified re-
quirements. The procedures shall ad-
dress the identification, documenta-
tion, evaluation, segregation, and dis-
position of nonconforming product. 
The evaluation of nonconformance 
shall include a determination of the 
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